
 

CHAIR’S MONTHLY REPORT 

OCTOBER 2015 

 

Following are highlights for the month of October 2015 

 

 Met with the PHELPS Group, at their request, to consult regarding the 

Executive Superintendent of Business Services and CFO position 

 

 Attended the first meeting of OAPCE Toronto held at the CEC with 

representatives of the Ombudsman’s Office as guest speaker 
 

 Had an opportunity to meet with representatives of the Ombudsman’s office 

at the OAPCE meeting  
 

 Met, along with staff, representatives of the African Canadian Coalition of 

Community Organizations (ACCO) to discuss issues facing our students 

 

 Welcomed and met a group of new teachers during their in-service at the 

CEC 

 

 Participated in a Breakfast Clubs of Canada and Angel Foundation event at 

St. Joseph’s College School 
 

 Attended, along with the Director of Education, the OCSTA Regional 

Meeting in Hamilton 
 

 Delivered greetings at the Catholic School Parent Council and 

Administrators Workshop held at the CEC with over 200 people in 

attendance 

 


